Mt. Airy Garden Club--November 11, 1993

The November meeting of Mt. Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club was held at the home of President Dottie Garrison. The meeting was called to order at 7:40 P.M. Dottie welcomed the members and guest Lee Norvelle to her home. The minutes of the October meeting were not available. It was noted that they will be read at a later date.

Treasurer's Report: Marie White reported the following contributions: \$50.00 to the Scholarship Fund; \$50.00 to the World Gardening Fund; \$50.00 to the National Wildflower Fund in Texas; \$50.00 to the Great Oaks Center, which is the project of District I that we support. The balance on hand as of now is \$1,630.67.

Horticulture Report: Chairman Ann Williams gave a description of the Beauty Bush (Callicarpa). She passed around a specimen and told of the culture. This is a continuing study of small shrubs for the landscape.

Conservation Report: Chairman Elaine Arnold passed around leaflets and discussed the conservation of our water.

Unfinished Business: It was announced that pecans are available tonight for members—the price is \$5.00 per pound. We have two cases. Dottie announced the opening night for the Christmas Exhibition at White Flint will be on November 21 at 7:30 P.M.

New Business: Dottie announced plans for our June 1994 Installation Dinner. She has reserved a room at the Officer's Club at Andrews for this occasion. The Christmas meeting will be held at Jimmi Nell's and each will bring a \$10.00 maximum gift with a creative wrapping.

The meeting was adjourned. Everyone enjoyed beautiful refreshments, after which the Holiday Tables were done as follows: Thanksgiving--Ann Williams; Christmas--Dottie Garrison; New Years--Peggy Martin. Each one was discussed and pictures were taken.

Peggy Martin recording for Margaret Hicks